Honorable Jose Miguel Insulza
Secretary General of the Organization of American States

1889 F Street, N.W.

Washington DC 20006                                                       July 23, 2010

Dear Secretary Insulza,

Our Board of Directors and Community members urgently petition you, as Secretary General of the OAS, to take action to postpone the readmission of Honduras into the OAS.

Conditions have clearly not improved in Honduras, where repression, persecution and systematic human rights abuses against the Honduran people, particularly popular movement leaders, journalists, judges, human rights activists, independent media or anyone critical of last years coup. These abuses have been documented by our members, many of whom have visited Honduras in recent months and by your Inter-American Human Rights Commission. 
In addition, several independent and international human rights organizations have made it perfectly clear that human rights, rule of law and democratic-constitutional order have not been fully reestablished by President Lobo’s administration. 

Readmitting Honduras to the OAS would be a travesty of justice, at this time. 
Respectfully,

Dale Sorensen Director

